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PRESS SERVICE STATEMENT

OAO LUKOIL Press Service announces hereby that the information regarding
employment in the Company published on the web-site http:/oils-
rus.ru/lukoil/index.php is contrary to fact.

The Company has never placed employment-related information on third-party
Internet resources.

Open vacancy information and the contacts of the Company’s HR services are
published solely on the web-site www.lukoil.ru (www.lukoil.com) and on the web-
sites of LUKOIL’s subsidiaries.

Under these circumstances, the Company bears no responsibility for any would-be
undesirable consequences that may arise from communication with the owners of
the web-site http://oils-rus.ru/lukoil/index.php.
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